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Dear Presidents,

​
I hope each one of you is well and your society is doing fine. 

First of all, I am delighted to tell you that thanks to you and your society members the ISR is now in the healthiest position financially that it has been since its inception. Moreover, we are beginning to be more active and I am excited about what the year 2016 will bring. 
Finances


Let me share with you the latest figures for the year ending 2014:


Profits: 




CHF 35’511.29


Capital Value: 



CHF 370’531.77


Capital Value of the Museum Fund:
CHF 102’836.16


We have been able to reach this solid position by dealing with delinquent societies and changing the fee schedule. Now, let’s work together to make the best use of these finances:  to support a variety of grants to the members, print directories every three years, fund research projects, rebuild the Hermann Rorschach Archives, and fund the 100th anniversary of Hermann Rorschach in 2021. The ISR Board and I are open to any other suggestions you may have, so please feel free to contact me.    

Membership & New Societies


I have given you the good news about the current financial status, but that does not mean that we can sit back and relax, because in fact our membership numbers are declining, and so I want to encourage you all to ‘grow’ your societies. Additionally, if you have any contact from other countries or groups, please encourage them to form new societies and application form is available from our website (rorschach.com). 

I have several other issues I would like to bring to your attention and although this will make a rather long letter, I would appreciate your reading to the end.
Members’ Name List


Last year I asked you to supply me with a list of the members of your society and their functioning email addresses because we would like to get rid of the “token” system in which we annually send societies numbers to be distributed to members to allow them to access the online Rschachiana. Eliminating this token system will speed up our efficiency and also save us a great deal in costs.


However, so far only 10 out of the 24 societies have supplied name lists: Argentina (ADEIP), Austria, Czech Republic, France, Italy (Association Italiana), Japan (2 societies), Spain, Turkey and the UK. 

I realize this is a troublesome task, but it is very important. We are moving from a society-based to a member-based ISR, and so the e-mail information is vital. We want to create better services for and direct communication between the members and the ISR.  This ISR members’ name list will enable us to:
· Discriminate member from non-member. At present, even if we create different fee schedules for members and non-members at the ISR Congresses and Summer Seminars etc. it is hard to confirm the person’s actual membership status.
· Make a “member list directory” every 3 years at the time of the International Congress to facilitate members’ communication with each other. 
· Distribute the Bulletin and other regular materials to members so that the communication between members and the Board will be closer, easier and speedier. 
· Activate “Members only” area on the webpage and provide variety of services such as name list, current important report and information and updated information from our Archives, etc. 

I would appreciate your attending to this right away. Please send the information to our Secretary, Pascal Roman <pascal.roman@unil.ch> and to me <ezg03367@nifty.ne.jp> by February 29, 2016. If your society has any specific difficulty concerning this name list, please let me know.
New Office Manager


I have to apologize for any inconvenience you and your society may have experienced due to various communication difficulties we had between our society and Hogrefe over the last year. As it was the first year of my presidency it took time to understand what was happening and what was wrong. 


Fortunately, we are implementing some new procedures and I am happy to report that we now have an office manager within Hogrefe assigned specifically to deal with all ISR business. Her name is Mrs. Sushila Dixit and she can be contacted at manager.isr@hogrefe.ch. 

Summer Seminars & Next Board Meeting

The Summer Seminars in Montreux were successfully concluded in 2015 and were attended by 30 participants from 11 countries. Detailed information will be included in the next Bulletin, so please take a look.

The next Summer Seminars will be held July 23-25, 2016 in Italy. We can both learn and relax staying in the wonderful location of Genova. The theme will be “Neuro-psychology and the Rorschach & Projective Tests.” Please look for the possibility of your participation, as well as that of the members of your society.

Prior to those seminars, on July 21-22, 2016, we will hold our next Board Meeting. Please let me know with details of any issues that you would like raised. I will be glad to reflect your opinions, ideas and requests at the Board Meeting.

Next Congresses 2017 & 2020 


Please plan to participate July 16 to 21, 2017 in the XXII ISR Congress to be held in the heart of central Paris (in front of the Notre Dame Cathedral). and also invite your members to come. Nothing is more exciting than seeing, listening to and learning from each other face to face! For further information, please visit our web site <rorschach.com>

We are also looking ahead to the following congress. Fortunately, one active society has already shown an interest in hosting the 2020 ISR Congress. However, the Board would like to hear from other interested societies, so, we will wait until May 2016 to allow you an opportunity to compete. Please contact me if your society might want to host this triennial academic international event.

Hermann Rorschach’s Trial Blots on the Webpage to be Used for Free

A few months ago I found 17 YouTube sites that showed and explained all 10 Rorschach test cards in an unprofessional way. To counter this kind of activity, the Board has decided to put up on the ISR website three different Hermann Rorschach’s trial blots for free to use as a sample of the Rorschach cards. 
From an ethical point of view, we really do not want any professional psychologist to show or explain the 10 cards as test material on a website. Professional psychologists should know how unprofessional it is and that it is a misuse of the nature of the test. 
I would like to ask you as a the president of one of the ISR societies to join us in ‘guarding’ the Rorschach test, and rather than ignoring their breach of ethics, actively encourage such people to stop. I hope each Rorschach society will stand firm and take steps if an offender is one of your members. Whenever you come across an unethical site on the Internet please let me know and I will send a letter from the ISR to try to stop that activity. 

Individual Members
 
Finally, I would like to extend my personal welcome to the 6 new Individual Members who were approved for membership at the July Board Meeting. They are as follows:
1)  Mr. Javier Rodriguez Escobar from Spain

2)  Mr. Juan Alejandro Uribe Guajardo from Chile

3)  Ms. Spada Gabriella from Argentina

4)  Ms. Anastasia Kolenova from Russia

5)  Dr. Gordon Presley from USA

6)  Mr. Philip Dahl Kjaer from Denmark

Please be sure to read the Bulletin for other information which will come soon.
Thank you for taking time to read this. I will wait to hear from you!

Sincerely yours,

Noriko Nakamura

ISR President
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